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The Assistant Director
(Environmental Health)
Huntingdonshire District Council
Pathfinder House

St. Mary’s Street

Huntingdon

Cambridgeshire PE18 6TN

For the atteption of Mr, Allan

Dear Sir

East Region

Peterborough Office

Ham Lane House,

Orton Waterville, Peterborough PE2 5UR
Telephone (0733) 391100 Fax (0733) 394093

Your ref: DHEH/JA/SC/EP/F

14 April 1992

STATUTORY CONSULTATION - THE ENVIRONMENTAIL PROTECTION
(APPLICATIONS, APPEALS AND REGISTERS) 1991 - REDLAND READYMIX
LTD., STUKELEY MEADOWS INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, HUNTINGDON

Thank you for consulting this office over the above application.

The prescribed process lies within five hundred metres of Great Stukeley Railway Cutting
SSSI. We are of the opinion that the techniques to prevent or minimise the release of
particulate matter described in the application, should be sufficient to ensure that the normal
operation of the process will not have any adverse effect on the SSSI.

Yours faithfully

. Colun.D. Newdouuds .

Colin D Newlands
Assistant Conservation Officer
Cambridgeshire
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MNarture Conservancy Council for England
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Health & Safety - . ' :
Executive

Chief Environmental Health Officer Your Ref: DHEH/JA/SC/EP/F
Huntingdonshire District Council :
Pathfinder House Qur Ref: 02/JBB/ML

5t Mary's Street :
HUNTINGDON Date: . o
Cambridgeshire FS A’ R 1992
. PE18 6TN

Dear Sir

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION ACT 1950 PART I: AUTHORISATION FOR
READY MIXED CONCRETE PROCESS

Thank you for consulting the Health and Safety Executive about the above
application submitted by Redland Readymix Limited.

The firm is within HSE's enforcement responsibility under the Health and
Safety at Work etc Act 1974 and details of the application are noted for our:
records,

The ready mixed concrete batching process involves the use of, or may give rise
to, substances 1ikely to be subject to the (Contrel of Substances Hazardous to
Health Regulations 1988 (COSHH)). Occupational exposure limits for a range of
substances have been assigned under COSHH. Details of these standards are given
in Guidance Note EH40/91, published by HMSO.

Authorisation conditions and any monitoring regimes to be required under the
Environmental Protection Act should not contain requirements which c¢ould
adversely affect the arranpements necessary to protect health and safety in the
workplace.

The application for authorisation has not been assessed in detail but, if in
Your consideration of the application you identify any areas of potential
confusion or conflict with health and safety at work issues, I would be pleased
to discuss specific matters with you.

I suggest that the following text may be a useful reminder to the applicant and
could be included in any covering letter sent with the authorisation.
"This authorisation is given in relation to the requirements of Part I
of the Environmental Protection Act 1990. It must not be taken to replace

14 Cardiff Road, Luton, Bedfordshire LU1 1PP
Tel: 0582 34121



any responsibilities you may have under workplace health and safety
legislation".

When the authorisation is issued I would be glad to have a copy.

Yours faithfully

J B BENTLEY
HM Principal Inspector of Factories






